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Establishing indigency in Driver 
Responsibility Program at any time

Digest

HB 2475 would have allowed a person to provide 
information to the court to establish that the person 
was indigent at any time during a period the person 
was enrolled in an installment plan for the payment of 
surcharges associated with the Driver Responsibility 
Program. 

Governor’s reason for veto

“Because I have signed House Bill 2048 into law, 
which repeals the Driver Responsibility Program, the 
changes made in House Bill 2475 are no longer necessary.” 

Response

Rep. Ryan Guillen, the bill’s author, could not be 
reached for comment on the veto.

Sen. Judith Zaffirini, the Senate sponsor, said: 
“I agree that HB 2475, which amended the Driver 
Responsibility Program, and other similar bills are no 
longer needed because the Legislature passed HB 2048, 
which repeals the program.”

Notes

HB 2475 passed on the Local, Consent, and 
Resolutions Calendar and was not analyzed in a Daily 
Floor Report.

HB 2475 by Guillen (Zaffirini)


